APPLYING FOR A PLACE AT NORLEY CE PRIMARY SCHOOL

The County Council Website www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk   has a Primary School Admissions page which gives full guidance on the school admissions process. This page refers to “Catchment Areas for Schools”.
Catchment Areas

All Community, Voluntary Controlled, and some Voluntary Aided schools are surrounded by a defined geographical area known as their “catchment area”. Catchment areas for Church schools are normally based on their parish boundaries and often cover a wide area. Sometimes they ‘overlap’ catchment areas for other schools; sometimes they have a catchment area of their own. 

Norley School has specific ecclesiastical parish boundaries covering a wide area within and beyond the village defining its catchment area. Parts of our catchment area overlap the catchment areas of certain other local schools. It can therefore be quite confusing as to which school you are entitled to apply for a place during the  Reception class  intake ‘Admissions Application’ process each September, or if you are looking for an ‘in year’ place for your child when moving house. 
The regulations state that you are entitled to apply for a place at the school closest to your home address. Your designated ‘Catchment’ school shown on the County Council website is not necessarily your closest school. This is the case for the majority of addresses within Delamere Park, Cuddington.
To establish if Norley is your nearest school we would suggest using Google Maps entering our postcode WA6 8JZ to calculate the route from your home address, and then also comparing this using the County’s online tool distance checking tool at http://maps.cheshire.gov.uk/findmynearest/main.aspx
The county software appears to use an ‘as the crow flies’ straight line from home to school in their distance calculation, so you may need to take up any discrepancy in the ‘actual’ travelling distance with them on your application.
If Norley C E Primary school is not the closest school to your home, then you will still be entitled to apply for a place if you wish your child to attend a Church of England School, and Norley is the closest faith school to your home. This affects the whole of Delamere Park, as it is within the Ecclesiastical Parish of Norley. If you wish to apply for a place on these grounds, you must specify this on your Admissions Application Form.
IF YOU WISH TO APPLY FOR A PLACE FOR YOUR CHILD AT NORLEY, YOU ARE STRONGLY ADVISED TO CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE TO FIND OUT IF YOUR HOME ADDRESS FALLS WITHIN OUR CATCHMENT AREA, OR IS YOUR NEAREST CHURCH SCHOOL .WE LOOK FORWARD TO HEARING FROM YOU !
